BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting: Monday 9 May 2011, 7.15 pm. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), John Child, Stephen George, Kevan Holloway, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely.

1. Apologies: John Pritchett, Andrew Tabor.

2. Minutes of Meeting of 14 March. Accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes

Minute 3. The absence of the Chair on holiday since the previous meeting meant that action concerning buses overrunning the footway outside the Old Mother Redcap and obtaining Christmas lights had not yet been taken, but they would be before the next Committee meeting. 

Minute 4a (iii) and Minute 4b (i): No action had yet been reported on the Village Greens application for the Old School Field. The Secretary would be asked to check on this when he returned. If no progress had been made by the Council, despite the commitment made by Councillors, the Committee agreed to wait no longer and to submit the application for Village Green status for the Recreation Ground.

Minute 7. The Chair reported that the new 293 bus service had started that morning, but without the amendment to the timetable that he had suggested, the better to fit the train timetable for the Hope Valley trains at Dore Station. An email to Stagecoach had produced an unhelpful response. 

Stephen George reported that a local resident had enquired with both the South Yorkshire Passenger Transport   Executive (SYPTE) and Stagecoach about publicity for the new service, but each organisation had said it was the responsibility of the other to publicise it. Mention of the change of service would appear in the Chairman’s report in the forthcoming Bradway Bugle, and another piece had been written by the local resident who had made the enquiries. The Committee agreed that the Chairman should pursue the timetable and publicity issues with both Stagecoach and the SYPTE. 

4. Reports

a. Chair.

(i) The general litter pick in March had generated 11 bags of litter. Maintenance sessions on the Old School Field had restarted.

(ii) The Council had agreed to replace the No Cycling sign at the Bradway Drive end of the gennel running alongside Bradway Primary School. The foliage that covered the sign at the Kenwell Drive end of the gennel would be cut back.

(iii) In mid-April the owners of the Bradway public house had locked the gate giving access to the car park, to prevent illegal parking there now that the pub was closed down. However, this also blocked off the public right of way. The BAG Committee had contacted the Council’s footpaths unit, and the problem seemed to have been solved. The footpaths officer had ordered a footpath sign to be erected.

(iv) The South West Community Assembly had invited bids for grants under its annual You Choose programme. It was agreed that the Chairman would look into making a bid for £500 to support the annual Fun Day. This would allow the climbing wall to be hired again. If the funding was not obtained, then the climbing wall would be too expensive, but the Fun Day could still go ahead with the other regular features such as the bouncy castle.

b. Secretary.

Nothing to report since the previous meeting.

c. Treasurer.

In the period since the last meeting in March, £922.00 had been paid into the account and £488.22 had been paid out. The sources of income in this period were membership dues and donations, the fee for organising the deliveries of the Bradway Bugle, and a grant from the South Yorkshire Community Foundation to cover the cost of liability insurance. The main items of expenditure were for room hire, flowers for the planters, renewing membership of the Open Spaces Society, and public liability insurance. The net balance stood at £5836.83.

d. Membership Secretary.

136 memberships had been received, of which 32 were individuals and 104 were households. This meant that approximately 240 people were members, about ten fewer than the total for the previous membership period, although a trickle of new memberships was still coming in.

It was agreed for next year to have a membership drive by asking everyone who was already a member to try to sign up one neighbour.

e. Sustainable Bradway.

Nobody had offered to take this forward, but Stephen George reported that he had agreement in principle from the Sustainable Communities South Yorkshire Energy Centre to provide a speaker for the July Open Meeting on the topic of: “Energy Use at Home: Saving Energy, Affordable Warmth and Renewable Energy”. The extended period of school holidays and Bank Holidays had prevented finalisation of the speaker.

f. Community Hall.

John Child reported that Harry Hunter had put a good deal of work into creating a new garden area in front of the Community Hall, and that it was hoped to have the bench in place for the AGM on 27 May.

5. Feedback on Open Meeting of 29 March 2011

The Chair had emailed Andrew Setchfield about the discussion at the meeting and the proposal to try to develop a management plan for the whole of Poynton Woods. He had not yet received a reply.

6. Planning Issues

a. An application had just been published to convert the former Bradway News / Cost Cutter store on Wollaton Road into flats, and to build an extension to increase the number of residential units. This had only come out that day, so more time was needed to absorb the implications. Planning Application number: 11/01380/FUL.

b. No more had been heard about the future of the Bradway public house. 

7. NatWest Bank: Closure of Bradway Branch

Several representations had been received from BAG members and Bradway residents about the closure of the Bradway sub-branch of the NatWest Bank. One member had already organised a petition against closure and arranged for copies to be placed in the shops adjacent to the bank. The Committee agreed to give publicity to the petition via the notice board and the email circulation list, and, in response to a letter from another member, to ask people who objected to the closure to write to the bank as well as signing the petition. It was agreed that the Chair would write to the appropriate authority at the bank expressing the disquiet that existed in the community and calling for further consultation.  He would also send letters for publication to the Sheffield Star and Telegraph, and  seek the support of local councillors and the local MP in the hope of getting the decision reversed.

8. Bradway Bugle

Stephen George reported that the one expression of interest in editing the Bugle that had been received had now been withdrawn. Four students, two from Meadowhead School and two from King Ecgbert’s, had expressed an interest in assisting with production, and it was hoped to arrange a meeting with them and with the current editor during the half-term week (30 May to 5 June). One BAG member had indicated that while she could not undertake to help produce every edition, she would be prepared to learn how to produce a copy that was suitable for the printers and would then act as a ‘backstop’ in case any problems arose. In the absence of other volunteers, Stephen George would assume temporary responsibility for producing the magazine.

9. Old School Field

a. It was agreed that the Committee should devise a scheme for enhancing the new entrance to the Annexe (via the Field gate) and would take ideas to the next Open Meeting.

b. Peter Smithson reported that there had been some vandalism on the fence surrounding the play area. Several of the palings had been knocked out, and two had disappeared altogether. He had replaced the others, using screws rather than nails. Also, the beam on the chain-walk had been removed. He had taken it away for safe keeping, and had informed Stuart Walton who handled maintenance issues for the Council.

10. Future Activities

Committee Meeting
20 June

Open Meeting


 5 July

Fun Day




19 August

11. Other Business

John Kirkman reported that he had conducted a survey of the bird boxes in Poynton Woods. Two were being used by blue tits and two by robins.

The meeting ended at 8.50 pm.

